

State of Utah Department of Commerce Division of Public Utilities

FRANCINE GIANI Executive Director THAD LEVAR

Deputy Director

PHILIP POWLICK
Director, Division of Public Utilities

JON HUNTSMAN Jr. Governor GARY HERBERT Lieutenant Governor

November 18, 2008

Mr. Jerry Eves Cedar Point Mutual Water Company 525 West State, #2 Hurricane, UT 84737

Dear Mr. Eves:

It has been brought to our attention that Cedar Point Mutual Water Company is going to increase the rates that the company charges for water service. The purpose of this letter is to inform you that pursuant to Utah Code Title 54-7-12 2(a),

"Any public utility or other party that proposes to increase or decrease rates shall file appropriate schedules with the commission setting forth the proposed rate increase or decrease."

If you feel that your company needs a rate increase to maintain its viability please file the appropriate paperwork with the commission. Until such time that the new rates have been approved by the commission you cannot modify rates charged to your customers.

There are certain laws and rules that apply to all regulated utilities, which can be found electronically at: http://le.utah.gov/~code/TITLE54/TITLE54.htm.

Inquiries concerning this Notice should be addressed to Ron Slusher, telephone (801) 530-6426 or toll free at (800) 874-0904, Division of Public Utilities, SM Box 146751, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751.

Sincerely,

Ron Slusher
Utility Technical Consultant
State of Utah Department of Commerce
Division or Public Utilities
Email: rslusher@utah.gov

cc: Steve Stewart - Smith | Hartvigsen

